
 

 

Today, in the framework of the EU-CELAC ministerial meeting, the People’s Power 

Minister for Foreign Affairs held a bilateral meeting with the Minister for Foreign 

Affairs, European Union and Cooperation of the Kingdom of Spain, Josep Borrel. 

The meeting has been carried out in an environment of fraternity and mutual 

respect. Many important aspects of the cooperation between both nations have 

been reviewed.  

Minister Arreaza has highlighted the will of the Bolivarian Government of keeping a 

fruitful and productive dialogue with Spain and the European Union, based on 

respect. Likewise, several aspects of the bi-regional integration between CELAC 

and the EU have been reviewed.  

The development of the political events in both countries and the consolidation of 

the democratic process were widely discussed.  

Finally, both ministers committed to continue working to improve the relations 

between Spain and Venezuela, through a common work agenda that prioritizes the 

interests of both Peoples.  
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